
HMS PTO Meeting  
September 27, 2016 

 
I. Welcome by Mr. Sanders 

 
II. Old Business: None  

 

III. New Business 
A. Election of officers  

Mr. Sanders opened the floor for any nominees for President. No one had any 
nominees so Mr. Sanders ask for a motion to amend the bylaws.  
Kimberly Grandstaff made a motion to remove Article 6:1 C from the ByLaws. 
Michelle Jenkins 2nd the Motion and all in attendance were in favor.  
President Julie Fischer made a motion to combine the Secretary and Treasurer 
position.  Motion passed with no opposition.  
 

B. 2016 – 2017 PTO Officers 
President: Julie Fischer  
Vice-President: Angie Berry-Presley 
Secretary/Treasure: Kimberly Grandstaff 
Fundraising Committee: Anna Dailey     Michelle Jenkins    Audrey Gibson 
                         Jayne Calder    Carlee Williams     Tracy Williams  

                                  Angie Folkes  
 

C. Upcoming Fundraisers  
   Gobbler Race – November 2016  
              Spring Fling – March 2017  

        
D. Upcoming Projects  

Outdoor Classroom: Pole Barn & Picnic Tables. Currently receiving quotes  
Ipad Cart – Approx cost of $1,700  
Awning out back to be used for rainy days. 
Bleachers in the gym  
Collect old devices (iphones/ipad) to use during classtime.  
 
 
 

 
 


